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July 7, 2025 

 

RE: Candidate Statement: IAEM-USA Region 1 - New Hampshire State Representative  

Dear Ms. Campbell and IAEM-USA Region 1 Members: 

I respectfully submit this candidate statement to affirm my interest in the position of IAEM-USA Region 1 New 

Hampshire State Representative for the coming year.  

Serving as the NH State Representative would afford me the opportunity to embody the mission of IAEM and 

meaningfully engage in activities that advance the profession and develop better emergency managers within Region 

1. My contributions to Region 1 over the past year include active participation in regional events, sharing lessons 

learned and emerging practices, participating in Rivier University’s Security Studies Advisory Council, and coordinating 

and facilitating the IAEM Region 1 Conference. 

In the next term, I have three goals that, when achieved, will advance the awareness of and professional competencies 

of emergency managers across sectors in New Hampshire: 

1. Expand IAEM membership in New Hampshire by engaging and convening emergency management 

professionals from across sectors. 

2. Enhance visibility of emergency management professions across sectors, embracing the diversity of emergency 

management professionals. 

3. Promote continued advancement of emergency management through continuing education, enhanced 

communication, and professional development opportunities.  

I humbly ask for your vote of support and ask you to elect me as the IAEM-USA Region 1 NH State Representative.  

 

Sincerely, 

Meghan M. Geoffrion 

Meghan Geoffrion, CEM® 

M.M.Geoffrion@gmail.com 
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